
February 2nd, 1926.

Dr. 0. F. Wylde,
101 Crescent Street, 
Montreal•

My dear Wylde
At the last meeting of the 

Medical Faculty Professor Macallum made rather 
a bitter comment as to what he termed the gaps 
in our Medical Library, claiming that the 
Library of Western University at London, Ont. 
was much better equipped.

In conversation with Dr. 
Macallum yesterday he repeated that statement 
and I would like to have from you just what is 
your appreciation of the oompletness of our 
Library as compared with that of Western. In 
the course of my conversation with Professor 
Macallum he told me that Professor Oertel had 
stated to him that no journals in Pathology had 
been added to the Library in the last ten years.
I imagine this is a somewhat loose statement and 
I would like to know from you whether It is true.

Is there any way in which you 
oan find out how much Western University spends on 
Its Medical Library each year?

Yours faithfully.

Principal.
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